[bookmark: _GoBack]Sample 30 Day Notification Letter to Residents for Prospective Conversion of Rent Supplement (Rent Supp) and Rental Assistance Payment (RAP) assistance to Project Based Rental Assistance 
Date
Dear Resident:
I/We the Owner(s) of [Name of Project] are writing to inform you that the project-based rental assistance contract in place at this project under the [Rent Supp or RAP program] is anticipated to [expire or terminate] on [expiration date or anticipated date of prepayment]. 
Under the Department of Housing and Urban Development’s Rental Assistance Demonstration (RAD), I/we, the Owner(s) of the project, are requesting authority to enter into a long-term Project-Based Rental Assistance (PBRA) contract at this project to provide rental assistance to all units occupied by households that would otherwise receive Tenant Protection Vouchers (TPVs) when the contract [expires or terminates]. If converted, the PBRA assistance would be administered through a contract between the Owner and HUD. 
 [Indicate if the Owner is planning to use the PBRA contract to obtain financing to make project repairs/upgrades, and detail the rehabilitation that will occur at the project.  Note:  If the Owner is planning to use the PBRA contract to obtain financing to make project repairs/upgrades, then this letter must indicate whether or not residents are expected to be relocated and the expected length of the relocation.  Specify that all relocation costs will be the responsibility of the owner.  Additionally, an owner must indicate that if a household is relocated as a result of rehabilitation then the household will have a right to return to a unit at the project.]
The expiration or termination of the [Rent Supp or RAP] contract at this project, and our intent to convert to Project-Based Rental Assistance may impact your household’s housing options. If the conversion is approved, all households will have a right to remain in the project. Most residents will not be subject to a rent increase as a result of the conversion; however there are certain circumstances where a resident may experience a rent increase. 
You will have opportunities to discuss these circumstances with the Owner and representatives from your local HUD office. The Owner and local HUD officials will hold briefings with residents to explain the different types of assistance, how and when the conversion will take place if approved, and how you could be affected. The initial briefing is scheduled for [date and time], at [location].
Your comments on these potential changes are welcomed and will be considered. Submit comments to [location] no later than 30 days from the date of the resident briefing. All comments will be reviewed, and where appropriate, a response will be provided. After the 30 day comment period, any additional questions can be submitted to the Owner/Owner’s representative at [location] and a response will be provided.
For additional information you can contact the Owner at [owner’s contact/representative]. Or, you may also contact [Local Multifamily Hub office] at [Office phone number].

Sincerely,

Owner
cc: Local HUD Multifamily Office
 (
4850-0365-1109.1
)
 (
4850-0365-1109.1
)
